
01                              1 I 1강 1번 변형 I 

다음 글의 밑줄 친 부분 중, 어법상 틀린 것은?

 Thank you for running my article, 
“Strengthening Your Brand for the 21st Century.” 
I enjoyed working on this piece and would enjoy 
the opportunity to work on similar projects in 
the future. You ➀might already notice the 
mistake in the website address ➁provided as a 
reference for the readers. Because it was a 
primary resource, I wanted to bring it to your 
attention in case you are considering ➂
submitting a correction in your next issue. I 
would hate for readers ➃to go to an 
inappropriate or irrelevant website to look for 
answers to their questions. I referred to the 
original submission I sent over and was relieved 
to know ➄that the mistake was not on my end. 
I think the article turned out well with the 
exception of the website mishap. Again, I 
appreciate the opportunity to work on this 
assignment.  
 

02                               5 I 1강 3번 변형 I

다음 글의 밑줄 친 부분 중, 어법상 틀린 것은?

 Last Tuesday, I observed a group of teenagers 
from our neighborhood ➀conducting a peaceful 
protest in front of your plant. They said they 
were protesting your toxics release inventory 
(TRI) data, ➁which had been reported in the 
local newspaper the previous day. In addition to 
marching near your front gate, they were 
chanting and carrying signs ➂advocating 
“Environmental Justice” and “Clear the Air for 
Everyone.” I believe that the teens were 
conducting their protest ➃responsibly. As your 
car approached the plant, I was surprised to see 
you drive dangerously close to the protesters. I 
also heard you insult the protesters. I believe 
you owe these young citizens an apology. If 
your plant is releasing toxic vapors ➄affected 
our health, then you must stop it immediately. If 
you do not apologize, I will encourage the 
protesters to bring this matter to the attention 
of our city and state government officials.



03                               1 I 1강 4번 변형 I

다음 글의 밑줄 친 부분 중, 어법상 틀린 것은? 

 I now find it interesting and a bit ➀amuse that 
one of my first encounters with newspapers was 
one of disrespect. In the early days of our 
brand, Jay and I tried ➁to advertise for 
distributors in the classified sections of 
newspapers. The advertisement simply ➂read: 
“Make $1,000 a month part time. Complete 
training available.” A lot of papers wouldn’t run 
our ad because we couldn’t guarantee the claim. 
I responded ➃that I couldn’t guarantee the 
income but at least the opportunity was there 
for anyone who wanted to work. A lot of people 
were disrespectful to Jay and me and our 
business. They ridiculed us and said that our 
business would never work. We learned to just 
ignore people like that. If you believe in ➄what 
you’re doing, you have to move forward against 
the disrespectful crowd. As Jay liked to say, 
“The dogs may bark, but the caravan moves on.”

04                               2 I 1강 5번 변형 I

다음 글의 밑줄 친 부분 중, 어법상 틀린 것은?

  I read the review of Social Distortion by Jack 
Churchill and couldn’t have been more let down. 
It felt like a book report written by a child. 
Churchill made no attempt ➀to describe parts of 
the set list, or the highs and lows of the show, 
but instead wrote, “The songs all sound the 
same.” He ignored the parts of the show ➁
which Mike Ness stopped to talk about the 
inspiration for some of his songs and opened up 
to the audience. The only reason I can think of 
➂that you would even print this uninspired 
review is to use the photos ➃that were taken at 
the show. I can appreciate a negative review of 
a concert as long as it is well reasoned, but 
there is no explanation or reason here. It is just 
a lazy and tired excuse for an article. I ask that 
you please take more care in choosing ➄what 
you print.



05                               5 I 1강 1번 변형 I

다음 글의 밑줄 친 부분 중, 어법상 틀린 것은?

 Thank you for running my article, 
“Strengthening Your Brand for the 21st Century.” 
I enjoyed working on this piece and would enjoy 
the opportunity to work on similar projects in 
the future. You ➀might have already noticed the 
mistake in the website address ➁provided as a 
reference for the readers. Because it was a 
primary resource, I wanted to bring it to your 
attention in case you are considering ➂
submitting a correction in your next issue. I 
would hate for readers ➃to go to an 
inappropriate or irrelevant website to look for 
answers to their questions. I referred to the 
original submission I sent over and was relieved 
to know ➄what the mistake was not on my end. 
I think the article turned out well with the 
exception of the website mishap. Again, I 
appreciate the opportunity to work on this 
assignment.  
 

06                               1 I 1강 3번 변형 I

다음 글의 밑줄 친 부분 중, 어법상 틀린 것은?

 Last Tuesday, I observed a group of teenagers 
from our neighborhood ➀to conduct a peaceful 
protest in front of your plant. They said they 
were protesting your toxics release inventory 
(TRI) data, ➁which had been reported in the 
local newspaper the previous day. In addition to 
marching near your front gate, they were 
chanting and carrying signs advocating 
“Environmental Justice” and “Clear the Air for 
Everyone.” I believe that the teens were 
conducting their protest ➂responsibly. As your 
car approached the plant, I was surprised to see 
you ➃drive dangerously close to the protesters. 
I also heard you ➄insult the protesters. I 
believe you owe these young citizens an 
apology. If your plant is releasing toxic vapors 
affecting our health, then you must stop it 
immediately. If you do not apologize, I will 
encourage the protesters to bring this matter to 
the attention of our city and state government 
officials.
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